

## Lisgar Elementary School

# Lisgar Lion Families! April 2023

Please note the following and consider subscribing to our website for additional events and dates.

## Mark your Calendar!

Our Spring Open House is fast Approaching!

Each year, Ontario schools celebrate Education Week during the first week of May. It is an opportunity for students, teachers and families to celebrate teaching excellence and student achievement. This year, Lisgar will be hosting an Open House Thursday, May 4<sup>th</sup> from 4:30-7:00pm. Come catch a bite from the food truck, participate in face painting, browse the Book Fair, catch the Talent Show, watch our Lisgar Band perform, and tour our classrooms which will be in full celebration of student success!

### **School Council**

The School Council is proud to report that our chocolate fundraiser was a huge success! Over 7000 dollars was raised to support the council initiatives identified as priorities back in the Fall. One initiative identified was school trip subsidy. Council is happy to report that every student will have 20 dollars reduced from the price of their year-end activity due to such great participation in fundraising! The next meeting will be held on Thursday, April 27<sup>th</sup> at 6pm in the library. Planning is underway for the May Open House!

#### **Volunteer Readers Wanted!**

If you are interested in coming to school to read with our students in Grades K-3, please reach out to the office. Please ensure we have record of your updated vulnerable screener check (which are valid for 3 years from time of issue). Our Volunteer Reading Day is scheduled for Day 3's.

## **Lisgar Pantry**

Our student pantry is in need of restocking here at Lisgar School. This pantry is used to support our students who have either forgotten their lunch, or perhaps need a little extra boost to get them through the day without feeling hungry. Our wishlist includes: fruit cups, plain cheerios, snack sized bags for Cheerios, any prepackaged/nut free snacks, and plastic spoons. If you would like to donate something, please have your child drop it off to Mrs. Wallace in the office. We thank you so much for your support with this initiative!

## **Welcome to Kindergarten Orientation**

Our Kindergarten Team has set the Welcome to Kindergarten Night to correspond with our Open House on May 4<sup>th</sup>. If you know someone who has a little one coming to school for the first time, please pass the word!

#### Newsletter

Monthly newsletters and calendars will be posted on the website. If you subscribe to the website, you will receive alerts regarding new posts. <a href="www.hwdsb.on.ca/lisgar">www.hwdsb.on.ca/lisgar</a> Click the 'subscribe' box, and add an email that you would like the posts to be sent to.